[bookmark: _GoBack]Bulldog Aquatic Club Executive Board Meeting
Lambright Sports and Wellness Center
July 12, 2022
5:00 pm
Attendees:
Present:	Kerry Reeder
		Shelly Clark
		Lomax Napper
		Pamela Payne
		Elizabeth Moreau
		Coach Rocky
Absent: 	Josh Morris proxy vote to Lomax
		Fred Huenefeld
		
Coaches Report:  Coach Rocky shared information on the following:
1. Action Plan to address bullying (inviting an expert in the field to address swimmers and parents at different sessions. 
2. Code of Conduct/Honor Code
3. Team Travel Policy
Course of Action:
· Several board members will meet with parents of both swimmers on the case of misconduct.  A member suggested that the meeting is documented by getting dates and signatures of all participants.  If this does not resolve the issues, then the incident will be reported to USA Swimming as a formal complaint.  Then it will be out of the hands of BAC and the executive board. 
· Coach Rocky is looking for appropriate Communication Policy which can be used as a model to create one for BAC.  It was suggested that he contact the principals of the swimmers to make sure that the policy could/should align with the current policies adapted by the parish school board.
· A report was submitted for Splash for Cash.  It was recommended that for future travel trips that some funds could be earmarked to help to defray the cost because of the recent increase in the cost of the trip. The board suggested that to start early and have parents to make a deposit and establish a payment plan for future travel trips so that it will not be a financial burden on the swimmers and parents.
The coach discussed a change in the practice schedule. His plans are to 
· add a “developmental high school” group for beginners.  This could help to build the high school team;
· combine “pool pups” and “dog paddler”
Dates to Remember:
· August 8-start of swim practice
· August 11-new swimmer tryouts
· August 17-fittings for TYR swim wear
He discussed doing Jingle Bell meet again this year.
There was a discussion of changing the volunteer requirements for the parents of the swimmers.

New Business:  
· The training for the 13 and older swimmers/parents was targeted for mid-September. The session will be mandatory for each swimmer and required for at least one parent of the swimmer to attend the one scheduled for parents or guardians.
· The board decided that if the parent is unable to attend, he or she will be required to complete the “Safe Sports” training online.
Nominations for board vacancies of Kerry Reeder and Shelly Clark:
1. Britt Boersma
2. Chris Campbell
3. Steven Gross
At the conclusion of the voting, Chris Campbell and Steven Gross were elected to fill the 2 vacant positions.  They both will be invited to attend the next meeting scheduled for August 2, 2022, at 5:00 pm.

Adjournment:
Kerry Reeder adjourned the meeting at 5:50pm.
Minutes submitted by Pamela Payne
Next Meeting Date:  August 2, 2022, at 5:00 pm

